
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: June 19, 2024  

Chapman Street Track State of Good 
Repair (East of Old Yonge Street, 
East Gwillimbury) 
July 5, 2024 at 8:00p.m. to July 8, 2024 at 5:00a.m.  

 

 

 

What is happening? 

As a part of the corridor maintenance program, construction will take place at the railway 
track crossing at Chapman Street in East Gwillimbury, in the Barrie rail corridor, to support 
infrastructure and corridor maintenance.  
    
 
 
 



What does this mean for you?  
 
From Friday, July 5th to Monday, July 8th 2024, Metrolinx contractors will be performing a full 
railway crossing rehabilitation. They will be removing and replacing the ballast, and installing a 
new track panel, concrete, and asphalt. 
 
Work will begin on Friday July 5, 2024 at 8:00 p.m. and continue throughout the weekend until 
Monday July 8, 2024 at 5:00 a.m.  
 
Chapman Street South will be closed at the track crossing in order to facilitate the work. The 
railway will not be affected.  
 
To accommodate residents on Chapman Street South who require vehicle access, parking will 
be available in the curb lane on Chapman Street, north of the railway line. A flagman will be in 
place to ensure pedestrian safety at the railway crossing. 
 
Nearby residents may experience noise from the use of construction machinery and 
equipment required to safely complete this work, including a surfacing tamper and ballast 
regulator. However, equipment will be outfitted with a white noise back-up alarm to ensure 
that noise levels are kept as low as possible. 
 
Every effort will be made to minimize disruption. We understand that we are conducting rail 
maintenance in a residential area and that overnight work is not ideal. We appreciate your 
patience and will complete this critical work as efficiently as possible to get things back to 
normal for you. 
 
Questions 
 
We have a dedicated community relations team in place to work with residents and businesses 
in the area. If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time 
at YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 
 
 
 

  

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Call us at: 416-202-4453   
Find us on Twitter @Metrolinx 
Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/barrie 

 

 

As with all construction, work may be 
adjusted, rescheduled or extended due to 
weather conditions or unforeseen 
circumstances. 
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